
REGULAR MEETING OF THE TOWN BOARD 
TOWN OF GLENVILLE 

MARCH 20, 2013 
AT THE GLENVILLE MUNICIPAL CENTER 

18 GLENRIDGE ROAD, GLENVILLE, NEW YORK 
 
  Supervisor Koetzle called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM;  
 
  Supervisor Koetzle asked the Town Clerk, Linda C. Neals, to call the roll.   
 
Present: Supervisor Christopher A. Koetzle, Councilmen Alan Boulant, John C. 

Pytlovany, Sid Ramotar and Councilwoman Gina M. Wierzbowski 
 
Absent: None 
 
  Also present were Attorney Michael Cuevas and Director of Operations 
James MacFarland, Comptroller Jason Cuthbert, Highway Superintendent Tom Coppola 
and Police Chief Michael Ranalli. 
 
Town Council Reports: 
 
  Councilman Ramotar – “The Efficiency in Government Committee met last 
week and two of the members will be working with Rockit Science to continue part of 
the Strategic Plan to enhance software and technology services within the Town.  They 
will be interviewing department heads and employees to see how they are using the 
systems and how we can maximize on efficiency.” 
 
  Councilwoman Wierzbowski – “On March 6th, I had the pleasure of taking 
the Cub Scouts Pack 4 from Glenville on a tour of the Town Hall.  They were a great 
group, they thoroughly enjoyed themselves.  They all wanted to be put in handcuffs.  I 
would like to thank all of our employees for extending them the courtesies, to say hello 
and talk a little bit about what they do.” 
 
  Councilman Boulant – “We have a long standing business on Freemans 
Bridge Road that will be relocating.  Carbone’s Carpet has been a fixture on Freemans 
Bridge Road for many, many years and they are going to be relocating to their 
warehouse facility on Craigie Avenue in the Village of Scotia.  They are still in business.  
Their building is being purchased by Mohawk Honda to increase their parking.” 
 
  Councilman Pytlovany – “I attended the DARE Advisory Board meeting on 
Tuesday, March 12th.  Officer Dunbar has completed the DARE Program in Glen 
Worden and Glendaal Schools.  He has just started the program at Pashley School. 
 
  There will be a DARE family bowling at Burnt Hills Lanes on Saturday, 
April 27th at 1:00 pm.  Kids’ prices are $5.00 which includes bowling shoe rental, a piece 
of pizza and soda.  On June 1st we are going to have our Annual Golf Tournament 
which is a major fund raiser for the program, the price is $90.00 which includes coffee 
and pastries, golf, cart rental, lunch, dinner buffet and door prizes. 
 
  Yesterday I sat on the interviewing panel while we conducted interviews 
for the vacant detective’s position in the police department.  There were seven (7) 
candidates that had an interest in the position, at the end of the day the panel selected 
Justin Bolle.  Justin has been with the police department for seven (7) years and has 
attended many police training classes offered by the State.  He has an associate’s 
degree in criminal justice from Sage College of Albany.  It was a very difficult decision 
because many of them would have done an excellent job.  Justin will be promoted when 
our new officers finish their field training.  This position was included in the budget.” 
 
  Supervisor Koetzle opened the Privilege of the Floor; the following people 
spoke: 
 
  Vicki Ramotar, 24 Willowbrook Road – Ms. Ramotar spoke in support of 
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this Board’s decision to vote on a proposition to repeal the SAFE Act.  On the grounds 
that this Act is radical, illogical and infringing on the rights of the people, guaranteed by 
the U.S. Constitution and Bill of Rights, Amendment II.  She further stated that it is our 
right to speak freely and peaceably, assemble and petition the government for a 
readdress of grievances. 
 
  Ms. Ramotar stated that the fact that this law was rushed with no due 
process is and should be a matter of utmost concern.  She further stated that the right of 
the people to keep and bear arms shall not be infringed. 
 
  She thanked the Board for standing up for our country while we still can. 
 
  Charles Beers III, 1137 Sacandaga Road – Mr. Beers also spoke in 
support of the Board’s decision to vote on a proposition to repeal the SAFE Act. 
 
  He expressed his concern that our legislature has taken steps in secrecy 
and in the private darkness of their chambers to try to legislate away fear that comes 
from an object that has no decision making ability, not different than a pen or a 
computer. 
 
  He stated that when he read the resolution it made him proud of the Town 
of Glenville, proud of the people who came to support it and he thanked the Board for 
their time to pin it down. 
 
  He thanked the Board for their time and told them that the people in 
attendance this evening greatly appreciate their effort. 
 
  Tom Bovino, 107 Berkley – Mr. Bovino supports the proposition to repeal 
the SAFE Act.  He talked about gun rights.  He stated that this could very well be 
religious rights, freedom of speech rights, and freedom of assembly rights.  He also 
mentioned that this was put through the legislature in the dark of night with a message 
of necessity. 
 
  Jason Fagel, 610 Sanders Road – Mr. Fagel thanked the Board for 
proposing the resolution for the repeal of the SAFE Act.  He supports the resolution. 
 
  Jake Palmatier, 39 Gleason Road – Mr. Palmatier thanked the Board for 
endorsing this resolution.  Mr. Palmatier stated that the people that are in favor of the 
SAFE Act are trying to paint the opponents of the SAFE Act into certain stereo types.  
He informed the Board that when Occupy Albany and Tea Party groups get together to 
oppose the same thing, that’s got to tell you something is wrong.  He stated that this 
isn’t about guns, it’s about civil rights. 
 
  Eric Tucker, Glenville resident – Mr. Tucker is an NRA certified home 
safety instructor.  He also supports the resolution to repeal the SAFE Act.  He stated 
that one of the things in this Act is a call for the universal registration of firearms.  The 
law actually weakens our ability to prevent felons from owning firearms.  He thanked the 
Board for all of the work that they put into this. 
 
Supervisor’s Comments: 
 
  Supervisor Koetzle shared the following information: 
 
  Tomorrow night, March 21st, is the Alplaus Residents Association meeting 
at 7:00 pm at the firehouse. 
 
  We met with energy consultants to look at plans to rebid the town’s 
electric contract that expires in October.  The resolution authorizing the bidding and 
approval process will be coming in April. 
 
  The Town’s Local Development Corporation (LDC) has hired council and 
will be coordinating with Attorney Cuevas. 
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  We just finished a conference call with Roosevelt & Cross detailing our 
2005 bond refunding.  Our savings have increased from the estimates given on 
February 21st.  The final net present value savings is $556,000 or an average of 
$39,000 per year from 2013 through 2026. 
 
  The annual budget savings, not adjusted for present value, average just 
under $45,000 per year and the total present value savings between last years refund 
and this one is over a million dollars. 
 
  The Budget and Finance Committee created for us at our request 
something called the “Employee Compensation Statement”, which basically is given to 
each employee that shows the total compensation package per employee.  This is 
designed to give everyone the same point of frame on how much the town actually pays 
toward compensation.  It’s not just about salary; it’s about all the benefits involved.  We 
talk about being under the 2% tax cap; things like health insurance have gone up 3 – 
4% which is double the 2% cap that we are under.  NYS Retirement, last year, went up 
approximately 17 – 18% statewide.  This statement that we put together is quite 
enlightening for people to take a look at and each employee got a chance to take a look 
at it.  For example we have an employee who makes $85,000 and when you factor in 
things like longevity, comp time, holiday pay, uniform allowance, and shift differential 
and when you put the net benefits paid health insurance, dental insurance, vision, NYS 
Retirement, disability, life insurance, and memberships to gyms that $85,000 employee 
is a $126,000 cost to the Town.  It is not the employee’s fault but we have to all 
understand what the true cost is. 
 
  Regarding the SAFE Act, I just want to say that I am always very, very 
proud to serve the people of Glenville and I am very proud of the people in Glenville.  
Tonight here with the showing I am very proud of our Town.  Standing up for their rights, 
coming here in this forum to express their opinion is really what this country is all about.  
This is really the only government, besides the county, that people can actually come 
and address the elected officials and to have their voice heard.  My only frustration is 
that we don’t have more power in this whole thing but as I said we had a great display of 
concerned Americans and citizens here tonight. 
 
  Supervisor Koetzle moved ahead with the agenda 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 73-2013 
 
Moved by: Councilman Boulant 
Seconded by: Councilman Pytlovany 
 

WHEREAS, the Town of Glenville authorized under Resolution 55-2013 the 
purchase of one GeoExplorer XT 3000 and Terra Sync Professional with GPS 
Pathfinder Office Software with the expense allocated among several budget funds and 
equipment appropriation lines; and 
 

WHEREAS, equipment appropriation lines did not previously exist in Fund 35 
(Drainage Districts) of the Town of Glenville 2013 Budget, a fund which will utilize the 
equipment purchase authorized under Resolution 55-2013;   
 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town of Glenville 2013 Budget 
is hereby amended as follows: 
 
Establish Appropriation Codes: 
35.01.8130.2000 Drainage District #1 – Equipment $417. 
35.02.8130.2000 Drainage District #2 – Equipment $455. 
35.04.8130.2000 Drainage District #4 – Equipment $186. 
35.05.8130.2000 Drainage District #5 – Equipment $  70. 
35.06.8130.2000 Drainage District #6 – Equipment $103. 
35.07.8130.2000 Drainage District #7 – Equipment $205. 
35.09.8130.2000 Drainage District #9 – Equipment $  64. 
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Decrease Appropriation Codes by: 
35.01.8130.4000 Drainage District #1 – Contractual $417. 
35.02.8130.4000 Drainage District #2 – Contractual $455. 
35.04.8130.4000 Drainage District #4 – Contractual $186. 
35.05.8130.4000 Drainage District #5 – Contractual $  70. 
35.06.8130.4000 Drainage District #6 – Contractual $103. 
35.07.8130.4000 Drainage District #7 – Contractual $205. 
35.09.8130.4000 Drainage District #9 – Contractual $  64. 
 

BE IT STILL FURTHER RESOLVED that the Water Fund account stated in 
Resolution 55-2013 be corrected to account 50.11.8340.2000 with the amount charged 
to the Water Fund for this purchase remaining at $1,000. 
 
Ayes: Councilmen Boulant, Pytlovany, Ramotar, Councilwoman Wierzbowski 

and Supervisor Koetzle 
Noes:  None 
Absent: None 
Abstentions: None 
 

Motion Carried 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 74-2013 
 
Moved by: Councilman Boulant 
Seconded by: Councilman Pytlovany 
 
  WHEREAS, the Town of Glenville has more than 100 employees and 
retirees covered under its health insurance plans and needs to hire an actuary to 
perform an analysis under Government Accounting Standards Board (GASB) Statement 
No. 45 to value its post employment benefit obligations other than pensions (OPEB) in 
order to be able to complete its 2012, 2013, and 2014 financial statements and single 
audits; and,  
 
  WHEREAS,  the Town of Glenville on September 5, 2012 adopted 
Resolution 146-2012 accepting a lowest responsible bid of $4,250 from Jefferson 
Solutions, Inc. for the two year period of 2012 and 2013 for the GASB Statement No. 45 
valuation of OPEB for the Town; and,  
 
  WHEREAS, upon further review of GASB 45 requirements the Town must 
perform a new actuarial valuation every three years and not every two years as 
previously believed; and, 
 

WHEREAS, Jefferson Solutions, Inc. has agreed to add the OPEB 
valuation necessary for the Town to complete its 2014 financial statements to the 
contract adopted in Resolution 146-2012 for an additional cost of $700, resulting in a 
three year cost of $4,950; and, 

 
WHEREAS, this revised contract reduces the annual amount of the 

Town’s required GASB Statement No. 45 valuation of OPEB from $2,125 per year to 
$1,650 per year; and, 

 
WHEREAS, the services of an actuary are professional services exempt 

from competitive bidding requirements and the Comptroller recommends the services of 
Jefferson Solutions, Inc. based upon their previous low bid and their timely and 
professional performance of the prior GASB 45 analysis; 
 
  NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Glenville Town Board 
hereby authorizes the purchase of actuary services from Jefferson Solutions, Inc. to 
value the Town’s liability for the post employment benefits other than pensions (OPEB) 
pursuant to GASB Statement No. 45 for the years 2012, 2013, and 2014 at a total cost 
not to exceed $4,950.  
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Ayes: Councilmen Boulant, Pytlovany, Ramotar, Councilwoman Wierzbowski 

and Supervisor Koetzle 
Noes:  None 
Absent: None 
Abstentions: None 
 

Motion Carried 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 75-2013 
 
Moved by: Councilwoman Wierzbowski 
Seconded by: Councilman Ramotar 
 
  WHEREAS, Thomas R. Coppola, Superintendent of Highways has 
informed the Town Board that they are in need of purchasing a Front End Wheel 
Loader; and 
 
  WHEREAS, the Superintendent of Highways has found a 2012 John 
Deere Wheel Loader from Nortrax NE, LLC on state contract, award number 40603, 
contractor number PC65317;  
 
  NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town 
of Glenville hereby authorizes the Superintendent of Highways to purchase one new 

2012 John Deere Wheel Loader serial number 1DW624KZECE645926 from Nortrax 
NE, LLC 14 The Crossing Blvd., Clifton Park, NY 12065 in a sum not to exceed 
$159,216; and 
 
  BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of 
Glenville does hereby authorize the Superintendent of Highways to surplus one 2005 
John Deere 624J Wheel Loader serial number DW624JX59480 and use such machine 
as trade-in allowance in the sum of $63,000; and  
 

 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the funding for the balance for such 
purchase in the sum of $96,216 shall be: 
 
 04.00.5130.2000  $96,216 
 
 BE IT FURTHER RESOVLED, that the following budgetary transfers are deemed 
necessary for this purchase 
 
 Increase 04.00.5130.2000 in sum of $96,216 
 Allocation of Highway Fund balance in sum of $96,216 
 
Ayes: Councilmen Boulant, Pytlovany, Ramotar, Councilwoman Wierzbowski 

and Supervisor Koetzle 
Noes:  None 
Absent: None 
Abstention:  None 

Motion Carried 
 
Discussion… 
 
  Councilwoman Wierzbowski – “I would like to thank all of you for coming.  
Before I got involved in public service I rarely came to a meeting such as this.  When I 
see the room filled to capacity, like this, it makes me feel very proud and very happy 
because anyone that has followed this Board knows that we believe in transparency 
and openness in government and we can’t govern without you.  You elected us, you put 
us here, and we represent you.  It is very easy to get caught up in the power of your 
own decision making if you sit in a position such as this or one higher but the most 
important thing that I find that I have tried to remember in everything that I do when I am 
representing all of you is that it is not what’s important to me it’s what important to you 
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and what you tell me you want us to do.  I think it is appalling that our State government 
operates in the manner that it does and to a certain extent our county government.  
Openness and transparency in government is the only way to govern.  When we start 
passing laws behind closed doors in the middle of the night it is a dark day for nation.  I 
would like to thank all of you once again for coming and for supporting us.  I am very 
proud to be sitting here and I am very proud to represent all of you.” 
 
  Councilman Boulant – “The Retired Police Association”, State of NY, has 
5,000+ experienced law enforcement officers that are opposed and outraged by the 
legislation.  NYS Sheriffs Association, the majority have already voted against the 
legislation stating that the SAFE Act is unworkable and unenforceable.  I would also like 
to note that at the present 51 of the 62 counties in NYS, oppose and have passed 
resolutions to appeal the proposed legislation. 
 
  I heard today that Comptroller DiNapoli has pulled pension funds from the 
Remington Arms in Ilion, NY.  This is bad business and it is going to have a negative 
impact on the economy in upstate NY and you have Senator Gillibrand out their toting 
their efforts for economy in upstate NY. 
 
  It would be really nice if common sense at some point in our life could 
govern what we are doing here because it’s obviously not working at the state level.” 
 
  Councilman Pytlovany – “I would like to thank everybody for coming here 
tonight and especially those who spoke and articulated their concerns very well.  It was 
very good for me to hear that specifically from somebody, so thanks again.” 
 
  Councilman Ramotar – “I would also like to thank everyone for showing up 
here tonight.  It feels like this law was put in place to control and contain not to protect 
and when that happens that’s a problem.” 
 
  Supervisor Koetzle – “I would like to thank our attorney Mike Cuevas who 
did a phenomenal job crafting this resolution.  I want to say too, I believe the Governor 
and the Legislature calculated and they calculated wrong.  I think they thought that 
everyone was going to just roll over and accept this.  I think it is clear that we are not 
going to roll over and accept this.  I am very proud of all the work you have done on this 
on our behalf as residents trying to make sure that we can stand up for our rights here 
on a local level and at least hopefully try to get the State to do the same. 
 
  Perhaps the favorite, for me, paragraph in this resolution is the one that 
talks about our responsibility as elected officials to have sworn an oath to uphold and 
defend the Constitution and the Law of the United States.  I understand that there are 
no rights without limitation; we all know that even our first amendment has limitations on 
it but this clearly, the NY SAFE Act, I believe in my humble opinion, has gone too far.  I 
wish we had more power then we have here, obviously all we can do is express our 
opinion to the State Officials, but if we did nothing more today then fulfill our oath to 
stand up and protect the Constitution then I think our job was done. 
 
  I got a lot of emails and calls throughout the week and I did receive a few 
that were opposed to us passing this resolution.  I had one resident tell me that they will 
no longer vote for me if I support this resolution and I explained to her that I don’t make 
political calculations when it comes to things like this.  I have to vote my conscious and I 
think she has to vote her conscious and I told her that I respected her decision not to 
support me any longer because I supported this.  But if I didn’t follow my conscious, if I 
made a political calculation on this then I would not be worthy of public service and I 
have to say that this Board is really a board of leaders not politicians, people think of 
elected officials as politicians sometimes but everybody on this board is a leader and I 
am proud to serve with each one of them.  I have been told by some of them that this 
isn’t our fight, that we don’t have anything to do with the second amendment but I have 
got to tell you right now if there is an assault on the Constitution it is all of our fight, 
everyone of us has to fight for that. 
 
  I am very proud to support this resolution.  I think Mike did a masterful job 
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and an eloquent job in making sure that we let our elected officials know where we 
stand on it.” 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 76-2013 
 
Moved by: Councilman Boulant 
Seconded by: Councilman Pytlovany 
 
  WHEREAS, on the opening day of this year’s session of the New York 
State Legislature, Governor Cuomo introduced a bill, entitled the New York Safe 
Ammunition and Firearms Enforcement Act (NY SAFE Act) and called for immediate 
consideration by the legislature through the use of a “message of necessity”; and  
 
  WHEREAS, despite the comprehensive and far reaching nature of the 
Governor’s proposal, neither the bill text nor a summary of the bill’s provisions were 
provided to the press or the public prior to its introduction, providing no opportunity for 
public input or comment prior to the bill’s submission to the legislature for a vote; and 
 
  WHEREAS, at the Governor’s urging, the Legislature passed the bill, even 
though many of the legislators hadn’t had sufficient time to read it, much less analyze it 
or consult with constituents or experts regarding its contents; and 
 
  WHEREAS, once able to review the bill, experts from many fields 
recognized errors, omissions, cost impacts, enforcement difficulties and legal and 
ethical problems with the bill; chief among these were provisions that appear to infringe 
upon the Second Amendment rights of law abiding citizens and the potential 
confiscation of property by the government without compensation; and  
 
  WHEREAS, the Second Amendment to the U.S. Constitution, states, “A 
well regulated militia, being necessary to the security of a free state, the right of the 
people to keep and bear arms, shall not be infringed.” and the U.S. Supreme Court has 
recently interpreted that constitutional provision to mean that U.S. citizens have a right 
to possess and bear arms for traditional purposes, including the protection of their 
home, District of Columbia v. Heller, 554 U.S. 570 (2008)  and that the constitutional 
prohibition against infringement of these rights applies to the states, McDonald v 
Chicago, 561 U.S. 3025; and  
 
  WHEREAS, the New York State Civil Rights Law contains language 
similar to the Second Amendment to the U.S. Constitution; and 
 
  WHEREAS, the members of the Town Board of the Town of Glenville, like 
all elected officials in New York, have sworn to uphold and defend the Constitution and 
laws of the United States and the Constitution and laws of the State of New York; and 
 
  WHEREAS, a review of the bill also revealed certain provisions that would 
enhance penalties for those using illegal weapons in the commission of crimes, that 
would extend Kendra’s Law to provide longer periods of treatment for those with severe 
mental disorders and would ensure that these persons don’t “fall through the cracks” in 
the mental health care system,  and provisions that could make schools safer by 
cooperative efforts of law enforcement and school personnel and by providing specific 
funding for school safety plans; and  
 
  WHEREAS, New York State Senator Kathleen Marchione has introduced 
a bill which seeks to repeal those provisions of the NY SAFE Act that contain errors, 
omissions, unfunded mandates, enforcement problems and which appear to violate the 
Second Amendment to the U.S. Constitution; and  
 
  WHEREAS, residents of the Town have appeared before the Town Board 
to express their concerns with the NY SAFE Act have requested that the Town Board 
convey its thoughts to the Governor and the Legislature;  
 
  NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the 
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Town of Glenville hereby finds and declares that the means employed by the Governor 
to push the NY SAFE Act through the Legislature violate the spirit, if not the letter of the 
law, in denying the citizens of New York the opportunity to be heard on this significant 
legislation; and  
 
  BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of 
Glenville expresses grave concern with many of the provisions of the NY SAFE Act that 
appear to infringe upon the Second Amendment rights of New Yorkers, while 
acknowledging that some provisions of the NY SAFE Act have merit and can provide 
benefits to public safety; and  
 
  BE IT STILL FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of 
Glenville finds the bill introduced by Senator Kathleen Marchione S.3948 which would 
repeal the provisions of the NY SAFE Act that infringe upon Second Amendment rights, 
while retaining the provisions that can benefit New Yorkers, would best serve the 
residents of the Town of Glenville and the State of New York and urges our state 
representatives, Senator Hugh T. Farley and Assemblyman James N. Tedisco to 
support Senator Marchione’s bill S.3948 and urges Governor Cuomo to do the same 
and directs that the Town Clerk transmit copies of this resolution to our state 
representatives and the Governor. 
 
Ayes: Councilmen Boulant, Pytlovany, Ramotar, Councilwoman Wierzbowski 

and Supervisor Koetzle 
Noes:  None 
Absent: None 
Abstentions: None 
 

Motion Carried 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 77-2013 
 
Moved by: Councilman Boulant 
Seconded by: Councilman Pytlovany 
 

 WHEREAS, the Town of Glenville has recently completed an internal 
health benefits audit to reconcile employee health benefits with billing statements; and 
 

 WHEREAS, audit results revealed four instances wherein the Town paid 
premium amounts which should have been paid by employees, with said premium 
amounts totaling $860.57 through December 31, 2012; and  
 

 WHEREAS, in three of these instances the employee has been paying the 
proper amount since July 2012; and 

 
 WHEREAS, in the fourth instance the employee has been notified of the 

discrepancy and of the intent of the Town to recoup $44.04 in health benefit premium 
monies due after January 1, 2013; and 

 
 WHEREAS, the errors do not appear the result of any intentional miss-

statements by employees, but rather, appear for the most part to be the result of 
changes not being processed as timely as possible. 
 

 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town 
of Glenville hereby authorizes the Supervisor to discharge the $860.57 in premium 
payments paid by the Town, in excess of its contractual requirements, through 
December 31, 2012 and to take appropriate action to recoup any health benefit 
premium monies owed to the Town after January 1, 2013. 
 
Ayes: Councilmen Boulant, Pytlovany, Ramotar, Councilwoman Wierzbowski 

and Supervisor Koetzle 
Noes:  None 
Absent: None 
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Abstentions: None 
 

Motion Carried/ 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 78-2013 
 
Moved by: Councilman Ramotar 
Seconded by: Councilwoman Wierzbowski 
 
  BE IT RESOLVED that the Monthly Departmental Reports for February, 
2013 as received from the following: 
 
  Assessor 
  Dog Control 
  Economic Development & Planning Department 
  Highway Department 
  Justice Department 
  Receiver of Taxes 
  Town Clerk's Office 
 
be, and they hereby are accepted, approved for payment and ordered placed on file. 
 
Ayes: Councilmen Boulant, Pytlovany, Ramotar, Councilwoman Wierzbowski and 

Supervisor Koetzle 
Noes:  None 
Absent: None 
Abstentions:  None 
 

Motion Carried 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 79-2013  
 
Moved by: Councilman Ramotar 
Seconded by: Councilwoman Wierzbowski 
 
  BE IT RESOLVED, that the minutes of the regular meeting held on March 6, 
2013 are hereby approved and accepted as entered. 
 
Ayes: Councilmen Boulant, Pytlovany, Ramotar, Councilwoman Wierzbowski and 

Supervisor Koetzle 
Noes:  None 
Absent: None 
Abstentions:  None 
 

Motion Carried 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 80-2013 

 

Moved by: Councilman Boulant 

Seconded by: Councilman Pytlovany 

 

RESOLUTION DATED MARCH 20, 2013 

 

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING FILING AN 
APPLICATION WITH THE OFFICE OF THE NEW YORK 
STATE COMPTROLLER PURSUANT TO SECTION 90.10 
OF THE LOCAL FINANCE LAW FOR REFUNDING 
BONDS OF THE TOWN OF GLENVILLE, SCHENECTADY 
COUNTY, NEW YORK. 
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WHEREAS, the Town of Glenville, Schenectady County, New York 
(hereinafter, the “Town”) heretofore adopted a resolution authorizing the issuance of 
an aggregate principal amount of $6,900,000 Refunding (Serial) Bonds, 2013 (the 
“Refunding Bonds”) on February 20, 2013; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Town Board previously authorized the Town Supervisor to 
enter into various agreements and perform other acts in furtherance of the issuance of 
the Refunding Bonds; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Town will be obtaining the approval of the New York State 
Comptroller in connection with the issuance of the Refunding Bonds;  

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Town Board of the Town of 
Glenville, Schenectady County, New York, as follows: 

 

Section 1. The Town Supervisor, as chief fiscal officer of the Town, is hereby 
authorized to file an application with the Office of the New York State Comptroller for 
approval of the issuance of the Refunding Bonds, as authorized by that bond resolution 
dated February 20, 2013, pursuant to Section 90.10 of the Local Finance Law. 

 

Section 2. This resolution shall take effect immediately. 

 

Ayes: Councilmen Boulant, Pytlovany, Ramotar, Councilwoman Wierzbowski 
and Supervisor Koetzle 

Noes:  None 

Absent: None 

Abstentions: None 

 

Motion Carried 

 
  Supervisor Koetzle asked for a motion to adjourn; motion to adjourn; 
Moved by Councilman Boulant; Seconded by Councilman Pytlovany, everyone being in 
favor the meeting was adjourned at 8:43 PM. 
 
 
 
 
        ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 

_____________________________ 
Linda C. Neals 

Town Clerk 
 


